
STRETTON-ON-DUNSMORE PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Speed Watch 
The half-barrel planters on the mini round-a-bout at the bottom of Church Hill, have been 
installed to encourage vehicles to drive around the island (rather than over it) thus slowing the 
traffic down, while also providing a floral display in the village centre. Wheelie bin stickers are 
still available free of charge from the Parish Council. 
 
Forthcoming Road Works/Closures 
There are some roadworks scheduled to take place in and around the village over the coming 
months. Full details are available from WCC website but in brief: - 
12th Jan - 1st Feb 2019 - Knob Hill (BT) 
14th - 17th Jan - Stretton Rd (junction with A45) - (BT) 
21st - 23rd Jan - Freeboard Lane (BT) 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/roadworksmap 
 
Amenities 
The telephone booth is now up and running as a community library and has lots of books with in 
it. Please do keep it tidy and enjoy this new community resource.  
All the equipment in the skate park will be resurfaced and tidied up before Easter this year and 
therefore for maybe be closed for a few days, but we will keep you informed of these dates. The 
track around the playing field is being well used by a great many people, and dogs are welcome 
in the field provided owners keep them under close control and pick up their poo! There is a dog 
waste bin with the car park, as well as another two on Plott Lane so please use them… there is 
no such thing as the dog poo fairy.  
Early plans and costing are being discussed to revamp the pavilion at Fosse Way and improve 
the car parking up there. If you are interested in being involved in the development of this 
project you would be most welcome.  
Our talented handyman, Mark, has created some large planters and installed them at each of 
the gateways to enhance the entrance to our beautiful village.  
We are lucky to live in such a lovely place, with so many great amenities, the Parish Council 
encourages you to support our local businesses whenever you can. 
 
Elections 
The Parish Council elections are taking place in May 2019. If you are interested in becoming a 
councillor for Stretton please contact the Clerk or learn about the role at a free information 
evening being held in Rugby Town Hall on 16th January 2019 from 6.30pm. 
 
The Parish Council’s next public meeting will be on 14th January 2019 at 7.30pm in 
Knightlow School.  
 
Helen Stewart 
Clerk to Stretton-on-Dunsmore Parish Council 
Tel: 02476 540429 
Email: strettonondunsmoreclerk@gmail.com 
Website: https://strettonondunsmore.org 
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